Wareham Recycling Committee

Town Hall - 54 Marion Road Wareham, Ma 02571

MINUTES June 16, 2016

Meeting opened at: 6:07 In attendance were: Jack Dixon, Charlene Price, Jennifer Gady, Wanda Savary, Betty Lepore, Marilyn Russell, Earl Russell

- Jennifer distributed the agenda
- Marilyn distributed co-ordinator's report
- Charlene distributed the minutes for May and June, both accepted as written
- Jack presented the treasurer's report. Accepted report as written unanimously.
- Jack reported the center has a gas grill which is being raffled off at 1 chance for \$5.00 and 5 chances for \$20.00. Drawing is scheduled for July 4, 2016. Discussion
- Marilyn presented the coordinator's report.
- Marilyn reported that she applied for a \$1500.00 DEP grant, which could be used towards an office at the center. Materials would cost more than that. Discussion
- Marilyn reported that she applied for a mattress grant, which we would store and would be picked up and disposed of under the grant. We could charge a fee, which we would keep. This may be offered to other towns to join us. Marilyn will contact New Bedford Waste (Rochester) to see how many they take. Jack will check with municipal maintenance to see if they have a storage unit we could use. Discussion
- Marilyn reported that she has a neighbor with a camping trailer that we could have
 to use as the office. Jack and John may check it out to see how much work would
 need to be done. Discussion held.
- Marilyn reported that based on what other recycling centers are charging, we could reduce our price to \$20.000 for refrigerators, freezers and A/c units. Discussion held. Approved by vote.
- Marilyn reported that Big Hearted Books took the book and clothing bins from the center. The BOS made anew ruling that all bin companies had to be licensed at a cost of \$100.00 per year.
- Discussion held regarding Bourne going to single stream trash collection.
- Marilyn asked if anyone was interested in touring the Bourne landfill. Discussion

Meeting adjourned at 7:05

Charlene Price, Secretary

Jennifer Gady, Chairman

Wareham Recycling Committee

Town Hall - 54 Marion Road Wareham, Ma 02571

> MINUTES July 21, 2016

No meeting was held.

Jennifer Gady, Committee Chairman

Charlene L. Price, Secretary